BIG CICERO JOINT 

DRAINAGE BOARD

Wednesday, March 8, 2017 @ 9:30
First Floor Conference Room

Members Present: Mark Heirbrandt, Byron Loveless, Scott Shoemaker, Jim Mullins, and Secretary Kristi Hinkle 
Surveyors Present: Dan Sheets, Jason Henderson, Ken Hedge and Kenton Ward
Board Attorney:  Steve Holt

Others present at meeting: Olivia Crews, Lauren Netherton, Olivia Johnson, Keith Hoover, Rhonda Redman, Carol Cunningham, Scot VanHorn, Keith Hoover, Matt Cline, Cody Hendrix, Michael Smith, Justin Meyer, Chase Gasho, Vicky Boyd, Abby Wood, Ann Alexander, Ben Heffelmire, Rex Boyer, Jeff Heard.
Minutes:

President Heirbrandt presented the minutes from February 15, 2017 meeting and asked for any discussion. Scott Shoemaker motioned to approve the January minutes as presented.  Byron Loveless 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the motion passed.
Finances & Claims:
Jason Henderson presented the claims to the board totaling $6,520.50.  Byron Loveless made a motion to approve the claims.  Scott Shoemaker 2nd the motion. With no further discussion, the motion passed. 
Surveyor’s Reports:   None
BOARD BUSINESS:  Old Business:
Jason mentioned that there is a meeting being planned between The City of Tipton, The Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board, and the USDA in order to plan the legal document for the inner-local agreement for funding the 2-Stage Ditch project.  

New Business:  Tree Removal:
Jason presented the board with three sealed quotes for tree removal along the north bank from the bridge on SR 19 at the South Pole to the CVS on the SR 19 Bypass. This is preparation for the shelving project.  If the shelving project does not move forward, Jason would recommend that this section be in need of maintenance.  Attorney Holt opened the bids.  

Xtreme Excavating: $187,200.00

VanHorn Excavating: $87,894.00

Redman Excavating: $64,080.00

Steve noted there are contractor notes on the quotes. Jason reminded the board the trees are to be down by April 1 to meet BAT restrictions.  President Heirbrandt verified that all details were spelled out in the documents.  Jason stated yes. Kenton Ward verified that each of these contractors has turned in Certificates of Insurance.  Jason verified yes. Jason also clarified there is to be no burn or bury.  Kenton Ward recommended Redman for the project.  Jason agreed with Kenton’s recommendation.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 

OTHER BUSINESS:

The next Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board meeting will be Wednesday, April 26, 2017 at 9:30am at the Tipton County Courthouse.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  Byron Loveless made a motion to adjourn. Jim Mullins 2nd the motion. With no further discussion the motion passed.  
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The above minutes were approved at a regular meeting of the Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board.  The signatures were intentionally omitted to preserve privacy.  Signed copies are available in the 

Tipton County Surveyor’s Office, 

1st floor of the Tipton County Courthouse. 
